GCIFD Board Meeting Minutes – July 17, 2008

The Gilbert County Island Fire District (GCIFD) governing board met in a properly posted open public meeting on Thursday, July 17, 2008.  The meeting was held at the offices of the Arizona Farm Bureau, located at 325 S. Higley Road, Gilbert, Arizona.

The following agenda items were considered at the meeting:

A. 
The meeting was called to order at 6:07 p.m. local time by Chair Sale.

B.
The board led those in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance to the US Flag.

C.
Roll call for the board was conducted with Chair Sale, Clerk Biggs and Member Kalandros in attendance.

Item 1: Review and approval of the governing board meeting minutes of July 8, 2008 (GCIFD #08-067):

Motion Kalandros / 2nd Biggs: Approve the meeting minutes of July 8, 2008 as presented; Passed Unanimously.
Item 2: PUBLIC HEARING: Pursuant to A.R.S. §48.853.A.2 the GCIFD board will hear comments from the public concerning the adoption of the budget for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2008 and ending June 30, 2009 (GCIFD #08 – n/a):
Mr. George Petit, Town Manager, asked to address the board concerning the matter of fire hydrants / water supply for fire protection as discussed and determined at the GCIFD Tax Rate Board meeting that took place earlier in the day. Mr. Petit hand delivered a letter to the board dated July 17, 2008 which detailed the Town of Gilbert’s position concerning the fire hydrant / water supply issue and that the Town cannot and will not warrant the assured level of service to effectively fight a fire in the GCIFD. Mr. Petit requested the letter be entered into the record of the GCIFD (the letter is attached to the original file and is incorporated as a part of the GCIFD record).

Chair Sale responded to Mr. Petit’s concerns and advised the board was unable to act on the matter of the fire hydrants / water supply due to statutory and constitutional constraints.
Item 3: Consideration of adopting a budget for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2008 and ending June 30, 2009 (GCIFD #08-068):
Consultant Flynn presented the board with a revised budget document that incorporated the necessary changes to reflect the decisions of the GCIFD Tax Rate Board, which had met earlier this date. Consultant Flynn reviewed the revised revenue and expenditure estimates with the board. (the adopted budget is attached and is incorporated as a part of the GCIFD record).

Motion Kalandros / 2nd Biggs: Adopt the fiscal year 2008 / 2009 GCIFD budget as presented; Passed Unanimously.

Item 4: Adjourn.

Motion Kalandros / 2nd Sale: Adjourn at 6:23 p.m.; Passed Unanimously.

Minutes Approved by GCIFD: August 12, 2008
M Sale, Board Chair

C Biggs, Board Clerk

S Kalandros, Member
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